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	Comments


The Cost Benefit Analysis for NPRR357 was developed for TAC consideration based on market-provided data and analysis and the 7/21/11 PRS Report.  
Due to the complexities in calculating market benefits of the NPRR and the limited timeframe to complete the estimation process prior to the 8/4/11 TAC meeting, ERCOT Staff had minimal time to review the benefit estimates in the Cost Benefit Analysis.  On 8/4/11, TAC considered NPRR357, the preliminary Impact Analysis and Cost Benefit Analysis and voted to recommend approval assigning NPRR357 a priority of High and rank of 20.5.

ERCOT Staff has since reviewed the market benefit calculations and supporting data submitted by the market for use in the Cost Benefit Analysis.  Using that information, along with market-wide data only available to ERCOT, ERCOT Staff has come to the conclusion that the market benefits were overstated by a material amount in the Cost Benefit Analysis.  The difference in the calculation results is understandable because ERCOT has specific collateral information by Counter-Party that is not available to the market.  This information has allowed ERCOT to make reasonable assumptions on the number of Entities that are likely to be impacted by NPRR357 and the resulting reduction in ERCOT-wide collateral.  There are two main changes to the benefit calculation suggested by ERCOT:

1. Reduction in the duration during which collateral is locked

· Collateral is locked approximately 10 days for each monthly auction

2. Reduction in the number of Counter-Parties that would have reduced collateral based on their current behavior in the Congestion Revenue Right (CRR) market

· Some provide less collateral than the sum of their bids

· Some provide substantially more collateral than the sum of their bids

· It is assumed that these two groups of Market Participants are less likely to change their behavior due to a credit requirement change
ERCOT has discussed the suggested Cost Benefit Analysis revisions and confirmed assumptions with the Market Participant who provided the initial estimate.  It was agreed that the ERCOT adjustments to the calculation were appropriate.  
The net effect is a reduction in yearly market benefit from $1M per year to $451k per year.  The revised estimate includes the net collateral impact for monthly and annual auctions.
In order for the ERCOT Board to have a complete picture of the projected benefits of NPRR357, ERCOT will file a revised Cost Benefit Analysis that reflects the updated market benefit calculation.
	Revised Proposed Protocol Language


None at this time.  
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